

THE UNIVERSITY OF TEXAS AT SAN ANTONIO
DOCUMENTS AND PROCEEDINGS OF THE GRADUATE COUNCIL
ACTION MINUTES

ORDER OF BUSINESS
Location - TEAMS
3/5/2024
3:30-5:00





I. Call to order and taking of attendance
· The Chair called the meeting to order at 3:31 PM.
· Quorum met.
· Present: Roberto Silva Villatoro, Xiaodu Wang, Kathryn Henderson, Arkangel Cordero, Nancy Membrez, Ovidio Giberga, Stephanie Westney, Wing Chung Ng, Tansu Demir, Joe Houpt, Elizabeth Sooby, Andrea Aleman, Min Wang, Ying Huang, Richard J Harris, John Harrichand, Allison Veach, Byongook Moon, Wei-Ming Lin, Andrew Konove, Rita Mitra, Zachary Tonzetich, Victor Villarreal, Michael Cepek, Eunho Park, Gabriela Romero Uribe, Jeffrey Howard, Guadalupe Carmona, William Land, Victoria Kim, Fathali Firoozi, Shamshad Khan, Natasha Burns, Priya Prasad, Judy Haschenburger, Michael Newell, Elaine Sanders

· Absent: Angela Lombardi, David Restrepo, Kenneth Walker, Christopher Stratman, Alfonso Apicella, Dakai Zhu, 

· Guest: Rebecca Schroeder

II. Consent Agenda – Approved with no objections.
· Meeting Minutes
· Special Membership

III. Reports
A. Committee on Graduate Programs and Courses
· Graduate Certificate in Public History (COLFA) – approved in subcommittee
· Dr. Wing Chung Ng, Department Chair for History and Dr. Drew Konove, GAR and GC Rep gave a brief introduction to the Council about the program.
· Approved 32:0
· Graduate Certificate in Teaching (COEHD) – approved in subcommittee
· Dr. Rebecca Schroeder, Interim Associate Dean of University College was in attendance to answer questions.
· Dr. Konove asked why this program was only open for Ph.D. students and postdocs and not Masters’ students.
· Dr. Schroeder clarified that the certificate will indeed be open to Masters’ students.
· Student member Dr. Silva Villatoro asked for further clarification since the language in the program requirements appears to explicitly forbid enrollment by Masters’ students.
· Dr. Schroeder indicated that adjustments will be made to the program language.
· Dr. Konove asked about the contact person for program.
· Dr. Schroeder indicated that Dr. Trepal is the contact person.
· A decision was made to delay the vote until the program eligibility requirements are updated to include Masters’ students. Once the Chair receives documentation of the updates, a virtual vote will be held to approve the program.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]UPDATE – progam was approved as of April 18, 2024 by electronic vote 29:1:0 (Yes:No:Abstain).

B. Council Chair
· Faculty Senate voted to approve new GC by-laws.
· The GC website and other materials will be updated accordingly.
· Faculty Senate discussed new micro-credentialling at the undergraduate level; the Graduate School has had similar opportunities for graduate students for several years. Updates to available trainings are pending. For more information, please see: https://www.credly.com/organizations/university-of-texas-at-san-antonio/badges
Encourage your graduate students to consider enrolling in one or more mini courses.


C. Dean of Graduate School
· No report – Graduate Student Appreciation Week is ongoing.

D. Secretary 
· Letters have been sent to departments to alert them of the need to hold elections for new council members. Results from these elections are being communicated to the Secretary.
· The Executive Committee puts forward the following nominees for the AY 24/25 EC:
· Chair – Dr. Zachary Tonzetich (Chemistry)
· Secretary – Dr. Gabriela Romero Uribe (Chemical Engineering/BME)
· Parliamentarian - TBD
· Dr. Sanders moved that the nominees for Chair and Secretary be accepted by acclamation.
· Dr. Cepek seconded the motion.
· With no objections the motion passed; Drs. Tonzetich and Romero Uribe will assume the officer roles next year.
· At-large positions on the EC will remain open for the time being.
· The ad-hoc Mentoring Committee met on March 5 to discuss next steps. The committee met again today (April 2) and will discuss final details of a report at the next EC Meeting.
· The student member, Dr. Silva Villatoro will be invited to the EC meeting to provide additional input.

E. Committee on Graduate Program Evaluation
· No report

IV. Unfinished Business
· The Doctoral Conferral Ceremony will be held on Wednesday May 15 at 6 PM in the Arts Building Music Recital Hall. The EC will be expected to be in attendance to represent Graduate Council.
· A reminder of last month’s discussion regarding a change to the Graduate Catalog reducing the required number of members on M.S. committees to 2. Please discuss the issue within your programs and GC will take up the issue in the fall during Graduate Catalog certification.
· Drs. Lynn Barnes and Eric Cooper of Strategic enrollment will be invited to the next EC meeting (April 23) to discuss resources to assist programs in recruitment and visitation activities.

V. New Business
· The final Graduate Council meeting of the AY will take place May 7th in person at the JPL Faculty Center Assembly Room.

VI. Adjournment
· The Chair adjourned the meeting at 4:05 PM.



